

TELL-E-GRAM

APRIL 24, 2018



VILLAGE BUSINESS ALLIANCE MOVING FORWARD

By Joe Bogardus, TVPOA Marketing Team Member

Villagers will soon start to see Shop Tellico Village stickers on the doors of Tellico Village businesses as the next phase of the Tellico Village Business Alliance (TVBA) launch unfolds.

At last Wednesday's Tellico Village Property Owners Association Board (TVPOA) of Director's meeting, Beth Kuberka, TVPOA marketing communications director, outlined the actions being taken by the TVPOA marketing team to introduce the TVBA and its premier initiative "Shop Tellico Village."

Almost 80 Village business have joined the TVBA in the past six weeks. This new group is funding materials to inform and educate Villagers about the businesses and services available within the community. The TVBA's campaign promises to be the largest coordinated internal communication and promotional effort in the history of the Village.

Over the next three weeks Villagers will see a variety of communications on Tellico Village Broadcasting, in the Tell-E-Gram, the Connection, on Next Door, on TellicoLife, on the TVPOA website and receive information at upcoming New Villager and HOA socials. All these activities are deigned to build resident awareness prior to the in-home delivery of the Shop Tellico Village business

POA MEETINGS AND EVENTS (RED DENOTES IRREGULARITY OF TIME, DAY, AND/OR LOCATION):

April 26, 9:30 a.m., Long Range, POA Conference Room May 1, 10 a.m., Board Workshop, POA Conference Room May 2, 9 a.m., Public Services, POA Conference Room

May 3, 9 a.m., ACC, POA Conference Room

May 4, 9 a.m., Communication Advisory Committee, POA Conference Room

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Business Alliance ArticlePa					
Bliss Awa					D 0
Temperat	ures				Page 2

Upcoming Meetings/ Events......Pages 4 and 5

TVU Courses......Page 6

Lake Day, Spring Art Show......Page 7

Golf-For-Sight, Rotary Charity

Day of Orthopaedics.....Page 9

Art Guild, Kiwanis Car Wash...Page 10

May Luncheon, Dragon Boat...Page 11

Restaurant Events......Page 12

Golf Course Update......Page 13

Pet of the Week......Page 14

Summit Medical.....Page 15

directory and map in mid-May. The Shop Tellico Village stickers were distributed the week of April 16 to help residents identify participating TVBA members.

The campaign is based on surveys conducted in 2015, 2017 and 2018 where Villagers indicated they wanted the convenience of shopping locally. The surveys reported Villagers felt they did not know enough about local retail and service enterprises and would use them if they knew more about what was available.

The TVBA has gained broad support from the TVPOA Board, HOA and New Villager organizations. Kuberka committed to updating the TVPOA Board further at the May Board meeting.

TELLICO VILLAGE RECENTLY WINS THE 2018 BEST TENNESSEE COMMUNITY OF THE YEAR

Tellico Village recently won the 2018 Best Tennessee Community of the Year from Real Estate Scorecard – all thanks to you! Below, you will find the article published by Margie Casey at Real Estate Scorecard. Margie Casey is the founder and owner of Real Estate Scorecard which is a leader of online real estate reviews, providing in depth information about the most popular master planned communities in Florida, North Carolina, South Carolina and Tennessee. Since 2011, when Real Estate Scorecard was launched, she has visited and written about more than 400 active adult communities.

If you have any issues accessing this link, please copy and paste the link into your search bar.

The link to the full article can be found here: https://realestatescorecard.com/news/real-estate-news/national/2018-bliss-awards-best-communities-year/page/5/tellico-village-2018-best-tennessee-community-of-the-year



POOL TEMPERATURES

By Simon Bradbury, Director of Recreation, MS, CPRE, CPO, President Elect – Tennessee Recreation and Parks Association.

Because of recent discussions regarding pool temperatures, I wanted to take a moment to directly address this issue.

Currently, the therapy pool is 95 degrees and the main pool is 85 degrees. They have been at this level consistently for the past year and there has not been a change in temperatures. You may have noticed a change in the air temperature. The air is a bit cooler as the dehumidification unit has not been functioning properly. This can also make the water temperature seem cooler than it actually is.

These temperatures are on the high side of national standards that were agreed upon by the Board, following a Board meeting about the subject. Our pools are multi-use, being utilized by a variety of groups. If it were specifically a lap and exercise pool, the water would be much cooler. If it were specifically for arthritis and low intensity swimming, it would be much warmer. Because there are so many unique users, we use the national standards multi-use pools, which is 90 – 95 for therapy pools and 82 – 85 for main pools. Here are some examples as to what the temperatures should be for the variety of activities that occur in our pools: for competitive swimming the temperature should be 78 – 80. For senior citizen and special populations, the temperature should be 84 - 86. The temperature for recreational swimming is 82.5. Youth instruction is 84 – 89 and group fitness is 83 – 86. We have all of these groups using our pool and it is important to find a medium temperature for all. This is the reason that I set the temperature at 85. These temperatures are the same exact temperatures that were listed on opening day of the Wellness Center 10 years ago.

Pool temperatures are a nationwide issue. I have a large group of recreation directors across the country that I have reached out to concerning this and we have implemented the same practices that they did. I did the same thing at the state level and we are one of the warmest pools. Here are some examples: Farragut YMCA – 83, Blount Memorial Spring Brook: therapy pool – 93/main pool 83, National fitness - 83, Pigeon Forge – 84, Sevierville - 84,

UT 78 – 81. The standards I am going by are AEA (Aquatic Exercise Association), AMSI (American National Standard for Water Pool Water Quality), and NSPF CPO (National Swimming Pool Foundation Certified Pool Operator).

Some issues that can be caused by higher temperatures include the development of bacteria, algae, and other detrimental organisms. This is obviously harmful not just for athletes but the general public in a commercial swimming pool.

The warm water therapy pool is not designed as a hot tub but was previously treated as such. The max temperature for the warm water therapy pool is 95. For many years, the warm water therapy pool was 101. Combined with the main pool at 88, it created a very damaging problem to all of the equipment and the air that people breathed. It also increased the amount of bacteria and increased demand for chemicals.

The past operation of the pools has caused damage to our facility. We contracted an architecture and civil engineering firm, Lose and Associates, based out of Knoxville. They identified some key areas that need to be fixed in order to avoid substantial costs. The issues identified include: chemical imbalance, use of muriatic acid as a balancing agent, unsafe pool temperature, low air temperature, dehumidification unit not functioning correctly. All of the areas have been addressed and adjusted to professional standards except for the dehumidification system.

We did not randomly modify temperatures, nor did we do so without exhausting research, consideration, and discussion. We have the mission of providing professional recreation experiences for the community of Tellico Village. I very much want to be a good steward of our current facilities and to grow the department offering more and newer amenities.

A NOTE FROM PUBLIC WORKS

Recently, a Villager incorrectly posted on Nextdoor that Public Works will paint posts and paper boxes. This information is not true. Public Works **will** replace mailbox posts and paper boxes but Public Works does **not** paint them.

UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS

BLESSING OF THE FLEET

The annual Blessing of the Fleet will be hosted by the Tellico Cruising Club on Saturday, April 28. Cost is \$5 per boat. Boats will assemble near the Tellico Village yacht club at 9:30 a.m. and then proceed past the guest docks for the blessing by a member of the clergy at 10 a.m. The Blessing of the Fleet is a maritime tradition that began centuries ago in fishing communities. It is a blessing from local clergy for a safe and bountiful season. The cruising club is pleased to host this event for all Tellico Lake boaters. It is not necessary to be a member of the cruising club to participate. For detailed information and sign up, contact Wayne Geoffrey, 734-812-0858

LEARN BRIDGE

Bridge is a game that can bring a lifetime of enjoyment. It is the perfect combination of mental challenge and social interaction. It's a game for all ages! The following events will be held at the Everett Park Senior Center, 702 Burchfield Street, Maryville. To register for either event, contact Pat at (865) 982-8801 or pj5651@chartertn.net.

Can you Learn Bridge in a Day? Absolutely!

Boost you brain power and have fun while learning the world's most popular card game. Join Kevin Wilson, a nationally recognized bridge teacher and professional player, as he teaches you the basics of bridge. Learn how to evaluate and bid a bridge hand, how to play the hand, and how to score the results. Refreshments and course materials will be provided. \$25. Saturday April 28, from 1–5:30 p.m.

Want to Refresh or Update your Bridge Skills?

Janet Mobley will teach you the fundamentals of the game using all of today's modern techniques. This is a 10-week course on Tuesday evenings from 6–8 p.m. beginning May 1. Refreshments will be provided and course materials will be available. Classes are free for the first two weeks and \$5 per class after that.

ASTRONOMY CLUB MEETING

The Tellico Village Astronomy Club will meet Wednesday May 2 at 7 p.m. in Room 20 of the Chota Recreation Center. Our speaker will be: John C. Mannone on "Moon Over Boston", the astronomical conditions that had a profound effect on American history. John has taught astronomy at the college level and has completed the course work for a PhD in physics.

NEW VILLAGERS MONTHLY SOCIAL

The New Villagers Club holds a Social 5-6.30pm on the first Thursday of every month at Tellico Yacht Club. The next Social will be 5pm, Thursday May 3rd at the Yacht Club. New members should arrive at 4.30pm. Visit the New Villagers Club website for more information at www.telliconewvillagers.com

TELLICO VILLAGE NATURALISTS CLUB

The Tellico Village Naturalists Club monthly meeting will be on Monday, May 7th in Room A, Chota Recreation Center. Members' social starts at 6pm and the Program meeting starts at 6:30pm. This month's nature topics will be "An Intro to Mammals" and "East Tennessee Habitats, Part II". Non-members are welcome to come to the Program meeting to learn more about the club. For more information, please visit our public website at: www.sites.google.com/view/tvnaturalists-public

TELLICO CRUISING CLUB MEETING

The Tellico Cruising Club will hold its monthly meeting on Wednesday, May 9 at the Tellico Village Yacht Club. The social hour begins at 5 p.m. with the meeting starting promptly at 6 p.m. All Tellico Lake boaters are welcome. Newcomers are welcome. Any questions should be directed to Commander Casey Kelly at 865-458-1928.

AMERICAN LEGION POST 256 MEETING

American Legion Post 256, extends an invitation to all Veterans to join us at our meetings on the 1st Thursday of each month, next meeting is 3 May. The meeting begins at 9 AM and includes a breakfast buffet for \$12.00. Reservations are required by noon on the Monday prior to the meeting. Please call Commander Vic Vickery, (423) 884-6476 or Adjutant Jim McNeece, (865) 233-5664. Breakfast is followed by an informative guest speaker and updates on community and veteran's services projects. Join us in the Fellowship Hall at The First Baptist Church of Tellico Village. For directions and more information visit www.TellicoLakePost256.org

APRIL IS NATIONAL PICKLEBALL MONTH!

Pickleball is a fun, active, social paddle sport for all ages and skill levels. You can find out for yourself throughout the month of April. During National Pickleball Month, the Tellico Village Pickleball Club and the Recreation Department are offering free, "drop-in" times all month where you can see what all the excitement is about. We'll provide everything and we'll have players on hand to help you get introduced to the game as well. So stop by and give it a try! We're located across the parking lot from the Wellness Center and we'll have players ready to meet you and get you started every Thursday during April and everyday during the week of April 23-27 between 1 – 3 p.m. See you on the courts!

TICKETS ON SALE FOR TELLICO PLAYERS NEIL SIMON COMEDY "FOOLS"

Reserved seats at \$21 for the Tellico Community Players Neil Simon comedy *Fools* are on sale on the Players website - www.TellicoCommunityPlayhouse.org (click on tickets to purchase.) Performance dates are Thursday - Saturday, April 26-28 and Thursday - Sunday May 3-6. All shows begin at 7:30 p.m., except for the matinee on Sunday, May 6, which begins at 1:30 p.m. Opening night tickets on April 26th include complimentary wine and cheese before the show.

Fools is a comedic fable about an idyllic Russian hamlet in the late 1800s. It features Leon Tolchinsky a young teacher who has landed a job in the town, only to discover that the place has been cursed for 200 years by chronic stupidity. He finds people sweeping dust from the stoops back inside their houses and milking cows upside down to get more cream. Leon's job is to break the curse, but nobody tells him that if he stays over 24 hours and fails to break the curse, he too will become stupid. He falls in love with a girl so stupid that she only recently learned how to sit down. The play is directed by Patrick McCray, the director of dramatic arts and cinema studies at Webb School of Knoxville. It's the first time that the Players have used an outside director for a production. Three of McCray's students – Gwyneth Doppelt, Ben Hatmaker and Jake Yount have major roles in the cast of Fools. Lyn Cozadd is assistant director; Len Willis is producer.

NEW BEGINNER TAI CHI CLASS STARTING MAY 3

The Taoist Tai Chi Society of the USA will offer a beginner Tai Chi class 10:30 a.m. – noon on Thursdays, starting May 3 in the Wellness Center. (You do not need to be a member of the Wellness Center to attend.) This fourmonth class covers a 108-move Tai Chi set. Tai Chi is an ancient Chinese internal martial art – widely known for its health benefits. These include increased flexibility, strength, improved balance, and a calmer mind. Tai Chi can be practiced by people of all ages and physical abilities. The Taoist Tai Chi Society of the USA is a tax-exempt, charitable organization whose accredited volunteer instructors donate their time in order to share the health-giving benefits of Taoist Tai Chi arts. For more information, contact Gail Eades at 865-599-6785 or visit www.taoist.org

LIBRARY CORNER

Below, you will find information about upcoming events at the Public Library of Tellico Village. If you are interested in learning more about upcoming events at the Library, contact them directly at 865-458-5199.

May 2 - 10a.m.-11a.m.: the Tellico Village Dulcimer Players will be at the Public Library at Tellico Village to discuss the history of their instruments and play some music. Call the Library at 865-458-5199 to reserve a seat. There is no charge for this program.

May 4 - 10a.m.-noon: First Friday Meet the Author Series for May is Tellico Village resident, Richard (Dick) Cross. He will be discussing the latest declassified information from the CIA on the assassination of John F. Kennedy. Following his presentation, he will be selling and signing his books. There is no charge for this program. However, please call the Public Library at Tellico Village, 865-458-5199, to reserve your place in the Conference Room.

The Public Library of Tellico Village Friends are sponsoring the 2nd Annual Ladies Golf Outing in Memory of Bob Baldani on Saturday, May 19, 2018. Tanasi Golf Course - 9 holes; 9 a.m. Scramble. \$45 Members of Friends & \$50 Non-Members of Friends (does not include golf course fees). Continental breakfast at Tanasi-8 a.m.. Lunch & fashion show at Library Courtyard. Two flights/two prizes per flight. Those interested in participating should sign up as soon as possible as entries are limited to 100 golfers. Team captain to submit one check per team payable to "FOTVL". Contact Evelyn Edwards at 865-250-6130 or evelynedwards285@ gmail.com for more information.

TELLICO VILLAGE FIRE DEPARTMENT FUNDRAISER

Saturday, May 5, 2018 will mark the 10th Anniversary of the "Villagers Supporting Fire and Rescue" annual Fire Department Fundraiser.

Come join your friends and neighbors from 11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. at the Fire Station (210 Chota rd.) and help kick off the 2018 fundraising campaign. Our volunteers will be there to greet you with a friendly smile and a warm handshake to thank you for your support.

Check out the equipment displays/demonstrations and pick up some safety information and tips. Spend some time getting to know the volunteers and what they do to protect your life and property. There will also be a lunch and refreshments available as a way of saying "thank you" for your support.

Last year, over 700 residents attended our Open House Fundraiser and just over 50% of the Village Households contributed to the support of the Fire Department operations. This year, we are shooting for 100% support from Village households. Why wouldn't you financially support our volunteers and the services they provide? You may not have used their services yet, but it's almost a given you will need them someday.

The Fire Department relies on the support of the Village Residents for over 50% of its funding. They can't continue to provide the outstanding services we now enjoy without your continued support. So please come out and meet the men and women who give their time and energy freely to protect your life and property.

SHRED DAY

You are invited to *bring up to five boxes of documents* to be securely and professionally shredded. This Shred Day will take place on Friday, May 11th from 2-4p.m. at the Tugaloo Pavilion. This is a free event and open to the public. It is sponsored by the Kiwanis Club and Prosperity Partners. For more information, call 865-690-0049.

COMING UP AT TELLICO VILLAGE UNIVERSITY...

Complete course descriptions are found on the TVU website. You can register now for these TVU classes at www.tvuniversity.org

WHAT'S SKIN GOT TO DO WITH IT? LESIONS OF CONCERN, GENERAL SKIN CARE, AND COSMETIC MEDICATIONS and PROCEDURES.

May 1, 3:30 – 5:00 p.m., Chota Rec Center Room B

What is the largest organ in the human body? By weight – it is our skin. Pretty important, considering how much exposure our skin receives from the environment and how skin may change as we age.

Why not take time to learn from a nationally recognized dermatologist at his presentation at Tellico Village University? Dr. Adam Wright will guide us through these very important areas:

- How to conduct a skin exam for yourself or a member of your family
- Common signs of lesions and common skin cancers
- · Describe physician-recommended skin care and the types of products for every day use
- Describe procedures and medications that are used for cosmetic objectives

Dr. Wright from the Knoxville Institute of Dermatology in Knoxville and Lenoir City received the Mayo Brothers Distinguished Fellowship Award. He is board-certified in dermatology and fellowship-trained in Mohs micrographic surgery. He completed his dermatology residency and fellowship in Micrographic Surgery and Dermatologic Oncology at the Mayo Clinic in Rochester, MN. There is no tuition for this highly informative presentation, but registration is required so that we may plan for accordingly.

BANKING TECHNOLOGY LUNCH AND LEARN

May 7, 10:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m., Chota Rec Center Room D

Our bankers from Regions Bank will be here to help us use banking technology as a safe convenience, and to use sound practices to prevent identity theft.

10:00 – 11:00 First Hour: 10 Ways To Simplify Your Life Using Banking Technology

11:30 – 12:30 Second Hour: Protect Yourself from Identity Theft

The program is free, but a fee of \$5 for the lunch must be PREPAID at the Welcome Center. Registration is required on the webslte. If you need to cancel, please do so within 3 days of the class so that we do not order a lunch for you. You are able to pick up your check at the Welcome Center up to 3 days prior to the class.

RECONSTRUCTION AFTER THE CIVIL WAR

May 8, 1:00 - 3:00 p.m., Chota Rec Room A

A fascinating time in American History taught by an expert college history professor. What can we learn from our history that helps us live in the present? Things you did not know...

Reconstruction in America meant two things: an era following the Civil War, and a process through which the American people redefined basic principles of freedom, equality and justice in the wake of the Civil War and emancipation. This class will explore the complex period after the Civil War concluded, including the political, Constitutional, economic and social crises that enveloped the South and the nation. Dr. Astor will also address the multiple factors that influenced the course of Reconstruction and its long-term implications up to the present day. Aaron Astor, Ph.D., is Associate Professor of History at Maryville College in Maryville, Tennessee. He has written numerous articles, conference papers and book chapters on the Civil War era, focusing especially on the Upper and Border South. He is the author of the recently released Rebels on the Border: Civil War, Emancipation and the Reconstruction of Kentucky and Missouri, 1860-1872 which examines the transformation of grassroots black and white politics in the Border South.

Tuition for this class is \$5 payable to TVPOA at the class.

LAKE DAY 2018

The 2nd Annual Lake Day will be held at the Yacht Club on Friday, June 1st from 11-2. Several vendors will be on hand to get your summer off to a great start. We will have several boat vendors, as well as boat repair and canvas restoration. The Yacht Club will be grilling and there will be tasty frozen treats available for purchase as well. J Luke will be performing on the boardwalk. The event is free and there will be a free shuttle that runs from the Tellico Village Community Church to the Yacht Club and Beach Pavilion. Uncle Lems and Riversports will be doing demos at Tugaloo Beach. Hope to see you there!



20TH ANNUAL SPRING ART SHOW

Members of the Art Guild of Tellico Village will exhibit a new art collection May 11 to May 13 at the Tellico Village Community Church Life Center, located at 130 Chota Center in Loudon, TN. Visitors will be treated to a wide variety of new original works, celebrating the artistic diversity of both emerging and established guild members. Both two-dimensional and three-dimensional artwork will be on display—from painting, drawing and photography to sculpture, jewelry, pottery and fabric art.

Carl Gombert, PhD, a professor of art at Maryville College, will be juror for the show. In addition, all attendees are invited to vote for their three favorite pieces of artwork, and the "People's Choice" awards will be presented on Sunday afternoon. The public is invited to the opening reception on Friday, May 11, 5-8 p.m. Refreshments and live music enhance the evening, while guests have the opportunity to interact with the artists. The exhibit continues on Saturday, May 12, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. and Sunday, May 13, 8 a.m. – 2 p.m. There is no charge to attend the opening reception or the exhibition.

GET READY TO TEE IT UP FOR A GREAT CAUSE

On Saturday, May 12th the TV Lions will once again conduct their annual Golf-for-Sight Outing at the Toqua Golf Course. This is the premier fundraising event held by the TV Lions and it goes far in enabling the club to carry out its mission of "We Serve". 100% of the funds raised support the myriad of vision-related activities conducted by the club in Loudon County. The funds also support annual donations to a number of service organizations in Loudon County and the greater East Tennessee region. The event is an 18-hole, best ball scramble with all male, all female or mixed foursomes. Prizes are awarded to the low net team in each category, as well as for the longest and most accurate drives and closest to the pin for both men and women. There is also a chance to win a car for a hole-in-one. Participants can also get assistance in their play by purchasing "mulligans" or by "hiring a pro" to help navigate one of the holes. Each participant will also receive coffee, a continental breakfast, lunch, range balls, and a goody bag of neat gifts.

Fees are \$45 plus cart and greens fees for village property owners or \$85 for non-property owners. Entry forms are available at all the TV Pro Shops. Completed forms with a check for all foursome fees payable to the TV Lions, should be sent to Howard Higby at 107 Tuhdegwa Way, Loudon, TN 37774. Questions about the event should be directed to Howard at (865) 458-9356 or via e-mail to h-m-bowl@charter.net The rain date for the event is Saturday, May 19 at the same location. Funds are raised during the event from participant fees as well as by the purchase of sponsorships by local businesses. The sponsorships can be purchased by amounts from \$100, friend level, \$200, bronze, \$300, silver, \$500 gold and \$1000, Corporate. Sponsors at all levels are recognized by their business names being posted on signs displayed at the event and by having their sponsorship noted in flyers distributed to all villagers, encouraging their use of these businesses. For silver level and above, firm signage is placed on one hole. Gold and Corporate sponsors are featured on information placard used at all Lions events. Corporate sponsors are also allowed free entry for one foursome into the event. The projects supported by the funds raised include vision screening in all educational institutions in the county, diabetes screening at Good Samaritan Center and a free eye examination and eyeglass program for needy county resident. This program alone required over \$15,000 last year to provide glasses to 140 residents. Donations are also made to the TV Library, TVVFD, Second Harvest, and the Lions Eye bank, Blind Industries and the Eye Center at Vanderbilt University as well as a number of other similar organizations. Round up your foursome and join the Lions for this fun event that supports your fellow residents doing great work in our community!

ROTARY TO HOLD CHARITY DINNER

Evening will Showcase Hiwassee College's Mobile Dental Unit

Tellico Lake Rotary Club is pleased to announce its annual Charity Dinner and Silent Auction. This year's dinner will be held Friday, April 27, 6 PM in Fellowship Hall at First Baptist Church of Tellico Village and catered by Chef by Request. Harvey Phillips, the club's current president noted, "Our big feature of the evening will highlight Hiwassee College's new Mobile Dental Unit. It's a beautiful, fully equipped dental office on wheels that can go to the rural areas of East Tennessee where many residents have never sat in a dentist chair."

The keynote speaker for the evening will be the distinguished president of Hiwassee College, Dr. Robin Tricoli. Dr. Tricoli has a passion to help her students be the best they can be by instilling values of faith, excellence, tradition, and community. Being a small, intimate Liberal Arts and Applied Science learning institution, Hiwassee prepares students for academic and vocational success. Hiwassee's Dental Hygiene program will have their Mobile Dental Unit on hand for touring as an example of their commitment to give back to the underserved residents of our area as well as teach our school children the importance of dental hygiene early on.







Talbott Paynter, Director of Business Development for Provision CARES Proton Therapy Center, will update us on recent technological advances in cancer treatment options.

Come and be part of this exciting evening where we honor our charities and scholarship winners. Tickets are \$20 and go on sale March 29th. Tickets must be purchased in advance and may be purchased from any Rotarian, at the First Baptist Church office 865-408-0110, or call John & Sue Everson at 423-884-3369. Make checks payable: "Tellico Lake Rotary Foundation."



Christ Our Savior Lutheran Church presents

A Day of Orthopaedics

May 19, 2018 8:30 am - 2 pm

Featuring University Orthopaedic Surgeons of the Advanced Orthopaedic Center at UT Medical Center. Reserve your spot now to learn about the prevention, management and treatment of Osteoporosis and other orthopaedic issues of the shoulders, hands, hips, knees, foot and ankle.

UT Physical Therapy will have representatives there to answer your questions on therapy.

Call the Church Office for Reservations Christ Our Savior Lutheran Church 260 Wade Road, Loudon, TN

865-458-9407

For more information visit our website www.coslctn.org

Schedule

Breakfast

8:30 - 9:00

9:00 - 9:45	Dr. Brian Tonne Management of Knee Pain
9:45 - 10:30	Dr. Philip McDowell: Shoulder Pain: Causes and Treatment Options
10:30 - 11:15	Dr. Christine Seaworth Foot and Ankle: Bunions and Great Toe Arthritis
11:15 - 11:45	Lunch
11:45 - 12:30	Dr. Kostas Triantafillou I've Fallen and I Can't Get Up! How to Protect Yourself from Osteoporosis
12:30 - 1:15	Dr. William Oros Management and Treatment of Hip Pain
1:15 - 2:00	Dr. Joshua Moss Common Hand and Wrist Conditions and Injuries



UPCOMING ART GUILD EVENTS

Below are some important upcoming events for the Art Guild of Tellico Village:

Realistic Oil Painting Workshop

Art Instructor - Laurie Szilvagyi May 3, 4, 5 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., Chota Recreation Center - Room A For more information see www.tellicoartguild.org or contact vermeerschci@gmail.com

20th Annual Spring Art Show

presented by the Art Guild of Tellico Village
May 11 5 to 8 p.m.
May 12 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.
May 13 8 a.m. to 2 p.m.
Tellico Village Community Church - Free admission

Creating Dramatic Landscapes in Watercolor

Art Instructor - Kate Aubrey
June 7, 8, 9 from 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Chota Recreation Center - Room A
For more information see www.tellicoartguild.org or contact vermeerschci@gmail.com



Celebrate Cinco de Mayo <u>Early</u>

(Last Luncheon until September)

May

Ladies Luncheon & Fashion Show



Wednesday, May 2, 2018

Tellico Village Yacht Club

Doors Open @ 10:00 for Shopping

Lunch served at 11:30



Janice Ann's Fashions

May Vendors

Rainwater Farms, Linda's Homemade Embroidery Gifts Wood Turnings and Bill's Knick Knacks Table Centerpieces by Schakolad Chocolate Factory

Music by Peggy Bastien

Charity Guest Baker—Sandi Jorgensen
Benefiting the Tellico Village Public Library—Desserts available for \$3.00 at luncheon



Menu

Green Chile Chicken Enchiladas with Rice & Beans Chips & Salsa (No Substitutions Please)

\$5.00 Margarita Special

\$15.00 pp cash or check payable to TV Yacht Club Reservation Deadline is Wednesday, April 25 2018 Reservations & payment at Yacht Club, New Villager & HOA Socials

DRAGON BOAT CLUB INVITES GUEST PADDLERS

Did you know you can try Dragon Boating as a "Guest Paddler?" The Tennessee Heat Dragon Boat Club has taken to the water for the 2018 season and invites everyone to try the sport for themselves. No previous experience is necessary. Just wear rubber-soled shoes and bring water. Instruction and equipment will be provided. Weather permitting, the group meets at the Tugaloo Pavilion on Monday and Saturday mornings at 8:45 and Wednesday evenings at 5:45. For additional information contact Sue Clontz, sclontz@bellsouth.net









TELLICO VILLAGE SPRING GOLF COURSE UPDATE

The Endless Winter of 2018!

The winter of 2018 has been one of the toughest in recent years and seems to have no end. Just when we thought spring had finally arrived to stay, we got another mid-April taste of Old Man Winter! Ongoing cold temperatures and precipitation have not allowed us to play nearly as much golf as we normally would at this point in the spring. Excessive cold temperatures have also not been kind to our courses. As temperatures rise and Bermudagrass comes out of dormancy and begins to turn green you will notice some areas appear to be lagging behind. Many of these areas will eventually green-up, but others will not and will need to be replaced. This unfortunate phenomenon is called "Winter Kill."

What is Winter Kill?

Bermudagrass is a warm season turfgrass that goes into dormancy after the first hard frost of the year. Although the top of the surface appears brown and dead, the underground portions of the turf are alive (stolons, rhizomes, and roots). Under normal conditions, the turf will return to active growth when warmer temperatures return in the spring. The soil protects healthy bermudagrass, but when temperatures drop to well below freezing or are sustained over many days, even the underground plant parts can freeze and die. When this happens, it is called Winter Kill.

What can be done to prevent Winter Kill? Our course superintendents employ a variety of tactics to help prevent Winter Kill, including: appropriate fall fertility, raising mowing heights, reducing winter shade and improving drainage. However, sometimes this isn't enough and in extreme conditions Winter Kill is unavoidable.

What Do We Do Now?

Turf that has died as a result of Winter Kill will need to be replaced. We will do this using a variety of methods. Since Bermudagrass spreads laterally, smaller areas can grown in from adjacent turf. Larger areas will need to be sodded, either through harvesting our own turf from out of play areas (driving range landing area, future naturalization areas, etc.) or by purchasing sod. Depending on cost and availability, it is likely that we will use newer varieties of Bermudagrass that are more cold tolerant such as Latitude 36 or Northbridge.

Toqua Golf Car Paths

At the April POA Board Meeting, the board of directors unanimously approved nearly \$350,000 to repave the Toqua golf car paths. We are working to schedule this to occur as soon as possible. Your patience will be requested as we will need to be creative in scheduling to minimize the impact on golf rounds.

Tanasi Golf Car Fleet Replacement

Over the past several months, the Golf Advisory Committee and golf operations team conducted a comprehensive analysis of gasoline and electric golf cars from three manufacturers. The committee and staff concluded that the best option was to accept the lowest bid for electric golf cars from Yamaha Golf Car Company. In support of this recommendation, at the April POA Board Meeting the board of directors unanimously approved \$163,905 for the purchase of a fleet of Yamaha electric golf cars.

Proshop Point of Sale Upgrade

Earlier this year the point of sale system in the proshops was updated. We are continuing to work through some programming challenges with the processing of certain debit cards, mostly local cards. Chelsea, the program vendor, and our credit card processor are actively working on a resolution. If you notice a double charge on your statement, notify Jessica Johnson via email at jjohnson@tvpoa.org or call her directly at 865-458-7081. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause.

In closing, I would like to thank you for your continued support of golf operations in Tellico Village. I look forward to seeing you on the course!

Sincerely,

Jim West, PGA Director of Golf Operations

PET OF THE WEEK: MEET GIZMO!

Gizmo is the featured Pet of the Week at the Monroe County Animal Shelter. Gizmo is an 8 year old Terrier mix that was surrendered to the shelter due to the death of his owner. He was brought to us by Animal Control after the family called. He did not had much social interaction with humans before coming to us but he has since turned into a snuggly cutie pie that loves to be with kids and families. He gets along well with other dogs. He is just a delight and needs a forever family to love him.

All animals adopted from the animal shelter are spayed or neutered, have age appropriate vaccinations and are micro-chipped with registration. Cats are tested for feline leukemia virus and feline immunodeficiency virus. Dogs are tested for heart worms.

Shelter needs: Lots of scoopable/clumping cat litter (Tidy Cats), Paper Towels, Laundry Detergent, Copy/Printer Paper, Bleach, Q-tips, Cotton Balls and Original Blue Dawn-all cleaning. Office supplies are always needed.

The Monroe County Animal Shelter is located at 170 Kefauver Lane in Madisonville (behind Wal-Mart) and is open Tuesday-Friday from 11-4:30 and Saturday from 11-2. The shelter is closed to the public on Sunday and Monday. Call 423-442-1015 and check out all available pets on our website at www.monroecountyfriendsofanimals.org

"TN Monroe County Animal Shelter" is the official Facebook page for the Monroe County Animal Shelter. Adoption Gift Certificates are available all year.





Summit Medical Group at Tellico Village

Where the patient comes first

Need care today?

You may be able to schedule a same-day appointment based on availability, and you don't need to be an established Summit or Dr. Sammons patient to receive care.

> If you're sick or need care, don't wait - and don't drive out of your way.

Visit Summit Medical Group at Tellico Village for convenient quality care.



202 Dohi Drive - Loudon, TN 37774 Phone: 865-205-3025

Monday-Friday • 7:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m.

www.summitmedical.com



